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Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

From the Town 

Open to the public.  They are regularly 

scheduled on the  2nd and 4th Mondays 

of every month starting                                           

at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers of 

the Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for      

October 10th and 23rd.  

Council Meeting 

Information 

Newsletter 

We would like to hear from you!  

Any issues, concerns or                 

information you would like to 

share with Council or the Town, 

requires your contact information.  

Your name and a way for us to         

respond to you is required for any 

information sent to us.  Letters    

received with no name or               

information will be discarded. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

October 1st—Catholic Church, New Mass Time, page 17. 

October 2nd—50+ Club, next meeting 7p.m. Pg. 14. 

October 4th— Curling Club, Registration 6:30 Curling Rink. Pg. 8. 

October 9th—HAPPY THANKSGIVING. Office will be closed.                                

October 10th & 23rd—Council Meetings, 6:15 Council 

 Chambers Balgonie Administration Building.  

October 14th—Elks Poker Tournament, 6:30. Pg. 4.                               

October 28th—PSMHA Cabaret Pg. 10.       

DINNER THEATER INFORMATION— Pg. 20.                                                                                 

There will be Loraas bins available at the               

transfer station on the 1st and 3rd Friday of 

every month for town residents only.  Our 

transfer station is equipped with security      

cameras, as well as a card reader.   Fines have 

been laid for illegal dumping, and will continue 

to be laid to any person who violates these 

rules.  For more information, please see the  

following page.    
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Scrap Metal 

Tree Branches and Grass Clippings (removed from the plastic bags) 

Compostable materials  

Oil and Containers - There is an oil recycling centre station where you are able to dump          

unused oils and their containers on the south side of the station. 

The  1st & 3rd Friday of every month, a Loraas bin is delivered to the transfer station.  This 

is for town residents to use for the items which are too large for the household carts.  

Please note, this is only to be used by Balgonie residents.  Larger loads due to fence            

removal, renovation etc, should be taken to the Regina landfill. 

If the bin is full or not at the site, do not leave items, take them to the Regina landfill. 

Key cards, which are lost, should be reported to the Town Office.  They will be removed from the 

computer system and a new card will be issued at a cost to you of $25.00.  If you are moving, 

please return the key card to the Town Office.  Diabetes also have clothing bins to take donations. 

The TRANSFER STATION is electronically set up to         

provide our town residents with accessibility day or night.  

The Town of Balgonie offers these services on site at the 

TRANSFER STATION, but has the added responsibility 

to ensure that environmental regulations are followed.  

Municipalities can be fined for burning unapproved items 

and not disposing of things in the manner set forth by the 

Provincial Ministry of Environment and the Provincial 

Clean Air Act.    

Recently, items have been left at the TRANSFER  

STATION which are not permitted.  Please ensure 

that you read and understand what items are          

allowed and not allowed to be left at the             

TRANSFER STATION.   Individuals who leave items 

which are not allowed will be required to clean up the 

improper disposal, and/or pay charges for the Town 

to remove the items.  There is also a $500 penalty for  

illegal dumping at the site.  The transfer station 

cards can be cancelled at the discretion of the   

Council of the Town of  Balgonie.                            

THE TRANSFER STATION IS NOT A GARBAGE 

DUMP! 

The Transfer Station is a location where the                   

following items can be  left: 

TRANSFER STATION October 6th & 20th
 

November 3rd & 17th
 

December 1st & 15th
 

January 5th & 19th
 

February 2nd & 16th
 

March 2nd & 16th
 

April 6th & 20th
 

May 4th & 18th
 

June 1st & 15th
 

July 6th & 20th
 

The above is a list of the 

dates that the red              

Loraas bins will be at 

the transfer station. 
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2017 WASTE &  RECYCLING PICK-UP DATES 

September 26 RECYCLING 

October 3 GARBAGE 

October 10 RECYCLING 

October 17 GARBAGE 

October 24 RECYCLING 

October 31 GARBAGE 

November 7 RECYCLING 

November 14 GARBAGE 

November 21 RECYCLING 

November 28 GARBAGE 

December 5 RECYCLING 

December 12 GARBAGE 

December 19 RECYCLING 

December 26 GARBAGE 

All information must be received by October 20th, 2017          

to be included in the November 2017 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                             $30– Quarter page ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                            $120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements are not charged.  However, 

you must have a Balgonie Post Office Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                                                                  

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and utility bills may be paid electronically 

through your online banking website.  The            

payments would be under Town of Balgonie          

Taxes and Town of Balgonie Utilities.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—this payee is a 

previous business and is not connected with the 

Town of Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to obtain your 

account numbers.   

Electronic payments for utilities and taxes are a 

convenient way to pay your bills, but they are not            

instantaneous.  Please allow 2-3 business days           

before any due date so that your payment is           

receipted by our office before any penalties apply.  

The bank requires time to process the payment and 

advise the Town.    

The receipts for electronic payments will be 

available for pickup, mailed or emailed           

upon request.                                                     

If you are not paying electronically, payments may 

be made my cheque, cash or debit.                           

CREDIT CARDS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 
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Meeting held at the Multiplex Tuesday, September 19, 2017.  

Poker Tournament October 14, 2017, 50+ Club Balgonie.  

Registration 6:30pm first 50 players.  

Play 7pm.  

$60 entry fee.   

One $60 rebuy in first hour.  

50% payout 

 

Balgonie Elks are supporting community organizations with focus on children through sponsorship of the 
30st Annual Balgonie Dinner Theatre.  

 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 
Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 
#ElksProud 
 

mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
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Balgonie Facebook Page 

For updates on what’s happening in the 

community,  

checkout our page  at: 

https://www.facebook.com/                                          

Balgonies-Talk-of-the-Town. 

If you would like to advertise local events,  

you can call us @ 306-771-2284 or email 

us at                                                                 

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                                                                   

or send us a  Facebook message. 

The camping &                           

summer season has sadly              

come to an end.  Please make 

sure that all campers, trailers,  

recreation vehicles, boats, etc. 

are properly stored for the         

upcoming season.  Please make 

any necessary arrangements 

needed, to ensure that they are 

not on town property. 

Congratulations Mansel & Joyce               

Laverdiere on the celebration of 

your 60th wedding anniversary!                     

 

    Love all your family. 

Congratulations to Ryan Laverdiere &           

Katchy Boucha  on the birth of baby boy 

Hunter Charles, April 2, 2017.  Proud            

Grandparents, Rick and Barb Laverdiere, 

Great-Grand Parents,                                       

Mansel & Joyce Laverdiere,                                   

all of Balgonie 
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A huge thank you to our Community Safety Officers, S/Cst. Ferris, S/Cst. Ash 

and S/Cst. Roteliuk.  The Town has contracted the CSO’s through the R.M. of 

Edenwold, to enforce town bylaws and provincial statutes.  Tickets have been laid for excessive speed, noise, and other 

driving violations, as well as over weight charges.  They have been hard at work making Balgonie a safer place for all.  

Watch for them in their white truck in the below picture.  If you see the flashing lights, you MUST stop.  

Concerns were shared about bylaw infractions.  They are Community Safety Officers (CSO) were hired to address these      

issues, as well as enforce them.  Often, town staff is contacted about various bylaw infractions such as noisy dogs,      

animals running at large, parking & driving issues, and/or over weight trucks.  With available CSO manpower, these    

complaints can be handled in a timely manner and inhibit repeat offenses.  Community Safety Officers should not be   

confused with the RCMP Officers.  RCMP officers have a broader range of responsibilities.  The CSO’s and White Butte 

RCMP are working on an agreement, Memorandum of Understanding, that will not only compliment but also enhance the 

public safety of our town.  Beyond enforcement, the Community Safety Officers want to foster and promote a safer com-

munity.  The Community Safety Officers will be our patrolling the town, working various shifts.  Look for them in uniform, 

driving a clearly marked vehicle.  REMEMBER: if you are experiencing a medical emergency, an assault or any other  

serious crime, please call 9-1-1 or the White Butte RCMP detachment at 306-781-5050.    

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

What is the speed limit of where you are driving? 

On Balgonie streets, the speed limit is 40km/hr.,  unless you are in the school zone which is marked at 30km/hr.  The 

signs are located at the corners of Main St. & Assiniboia St. and also Main St. & Qu’Appelle St.  

We have had a speed reduction on the entire Westview gravel road where the speed limit is now 50km/hr.  This road is 

for local traffic only, and restricted to 10 tonne gross weight. 

Please be aware that the Highway #1 speed limit has been reduced to 60km/hr. for the construction of the bypass project.  

As well as on Highway 46, there is a speed reduction around Pilot Butte from 100Km/hour to 80km/hr. 

Now that students are back in school, there has been an increase of vehicles driving inappropriately throughout town,   

especially over the noon hour.  Please make sure to remind all drivers in your household, that driving is a privilege not a 

right.  Officers will be issuing ticket to those who are in violation of these limits, as well as any other violations. 
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Help make Balgonie a Safer Place: 

If you observe poor community driving choices, please call the RCMP and report the incident to them.  White Butte           

Detachment 306-781-5050. 

If you suspect that the driver is a student at Greenall High School, please call the school at 306-771-2566, and provide 

the details of the report to the office so they can look into the situation at the school level.  Once you have contacted the 

school and shared this information, please call the RCMP and report the incident to them.                                                                                                        

Please report as many of the following details as you have available:                                                                                   

Name/description of the driver.                                                                                                                                               

Vehicle description, make, model, color, license plate.                                                                                                      

Date and time of incident.                                                                                                                                                            

A description of the incident, including location.   Failing to stop at a stop sign, driving without care and attention,          

texting or using cellphones, stunting (doing donuts), speeding, etc.  There are many young children coming and going to 

school throughout the day, and either on foot or their bikes.  They are not always paying attention, so please keep your 

eyes open and open the traffic laws in place.   

 

For more information on the town bylaws, please visit our site at:  www.townofbalgonie.ca 
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Winners for the 50+ Club – September 9, 2017 

1st           Caryl Moss & Mary Wolfe 

2nd          Deanna Radmacher & Edna Eliasson 

3rd          Myrna Belanger & Lisa Butz 

24 Hands 

Mike Warmerdam (2) 

Mary Schaff 

Susan Appell 

Millie Zurowski 

We are like minded men and women that want to remain 

mobile, flexible and build strength. 

We meet every Monday and Thursday from 9:00 am– 

10:00 am at the 50+ Club which is located at 132 Queen 

Street in Balgonie.  We exercise to various videos designed 

to keep us physically healthy. 

There is no charge to attend.  No membership is required.  

Drop in to see if this would be enjoyable and of benefit to 

you.  All ages welcome. 

Happy 50th Wedding                
Anniversary to Andy and 

Sharon Roesslein on                  
October 14th!  

Love your Family and 
Friends!  

We would like to thank everyone for their 
sympathy and kindness on the passing of our 
wife and mother Alice Bray.  Also a special 
thank you to the United Church for the       
wonderful lunch and services provided. We 
will always be grateful for your                     
thoughtfulness.   

Wilbert Bray, Allan & Tammy Bray and                  
Gail & Jack Kuntz 
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PLEASE NOTE TIME CHANGE STARTING OCTOBER 1st. 
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The winners of the TD summer reading club are: 
Alexis Weslowski 66 books read 
Hunter Weslowski 48 books read 

Felicity Rutten 39 books read 
Attlya Rutten 39 books read. 
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Fall Frenzy! 
   Winterize your vehicle at BTC! 

- tire change overs   - block heaters 
- tune ups                 - heating systems 

- diagnostics             - brakes 
- suspension             - fluid services 

  - all of your mechanical needs! 
Come in for an oil and filter change and 

   be entered to win a $25 Tim Card! 
Buy a new set of winter tires and receive 

          20% off install labor! 
Students get 10% off with a valid student ID 

card                                                                                           
*some restrictions may apply* 

         Stay warm with BTC! 
Call and book your appointment today 

              306-771-4271 
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